Freedom of Information Act 2000 – deferred entry for summer born children
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
In the below request, I refer to summer born children as those born between April 1st and August 31st.

All questions below relate specifically to parental requests for summer born children to be admitted to reception, rather than year one, at the age of 5, i.e. out of their normal age group. Questions 1-4 relate to in local authority maintained schools.

1. How many requests for deferred entry in to reception for summer born children were received in each of the following academic years: 2016-17, 2017-18, 2018-19? Please provide a break down by year.

Answer:
2016

1

2017

1

2018

2
2. How many requests for deferred entry in to reception for summer born children were granted in each of the following academic years: 2016-17, 2017-18, 2018-19? Please provide a break down by year.

2016

1

2017

1

2018

2
3. How many requests for deferred entry in to reception for summer born children were turned down in each of the following academic years: 2016-17, 2017-18, 2018-19? Please provide a break down by year.

2016

0

2017

0

2018

0
4. How many children were required to skip a year later in their education in order to join their normal age group in each of the following academic years: 2016-17, 2017-18, 2018-19? Please provide a break down by year.

2016

0

2017

0

2018

0
5. If possible, please could you provide the same information for schools that are not local authority maintained in your area; for example free schools, academies and voluntary aided schools.

As we co-ordinate delayed entry for all City schools, the figures above reflect this.
6. How many appeals by parents of summer born children were made to the independent admission appeal panel or through the school complaints procedure between 2016 and 2018? Of these, how many were successful? How many were unsuccessful? 

None as there were no refusals (we are assuming that this question relates to appeals / complaints for delayed entry only). 

7. Please provide any further relevant information regarding the council’s policy on deferred school entry of summer born children; for instance whether requests are automatically agreed or parents must present strong evidence.


The process for applying to delay entry is detailed within our Primary school guide on page 26.  Therefore this letter constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under Section 21 of the Act is being applied, namely the information is already in public domain, i.e. the Council’s website.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

